Westmoreland Town Board
Special Meeting
December 16, 2014
Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor called this meeting to order at 6:02 P.M., December 16, 2014 at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York.  Present at this meeting are Councilpersons Hubert Pritchard, Charles Hebbard, David Husted and Scott Brown. 
Supervisor Eisnor stated that the grant paperwork from Senator Griffo’s Office was received and the Town has been allotted $75,000.00 toward pool renovations.  The Supervisor explained the purpose of this meeting was to determine if and how the Board should proceed.

The Supervisor stated that he had the Town Clerk call the administrator of the grant to confirm that the funds are guaranteed. The Clerk stated that the administrator stated the funds are re-evaluated every April however, once the Town has a signed contract the funds are then locked in.  The Administrator suggested we send in the required paperwork as soon as possible but not start any work until we have a signed contract in hand.  The Town Clerk added that this is not a matching funds grant.  Funds are distributed by the Administrator as work is completed and vouchers are submitted.
Supervisor Eisnor produced and distributed a quote from The Pool Center in Syracuse.  He stated he contacted them for two reasons. One, because they are the only company he is aware of that could do all the work that is needed and, Two, because he wanted to get an idea of the total amount the project would cost.

The Supervisor continued adding that the Board has been aware all year that a new pump would be needed.  This quote also includes a variable speed drive which would allow the pump to circulate at a lower speed when the pool is closed, thus saving energy costs. 

Discussion continued as the Board reviewed the quote.

Councilperson Brown voiced concern that if the Board decided not to take the grant, it would not look good in the eyes of the residents, Senator Griffo’s’ Office, or the general public. Supervisor Eisnor stated he would hate to take the money, do all these repairs and then not be able to sustain the operating costs for more than a couple of years.  Councilperson Pritchard added that would be worse than not taking the money at all.
Councilperson Pritchard continued stating that even if we do accept the grant the Town will not be any further ahead.  Any fundraising effort would still have to raise between $20,000.00 and $30,000.00 each year.  Supervisor Eisnor stated that is why we have to start the 5013c process as soon as possible.

Discussion commenced on the 5013c designation including how long it would take to obtain one, the costs associated with the application and the Attorney fees incurred to process the filing.  Supervisor Eisnor advised the Board that Mrs. Jeffrey Coy is an expert on fundraising and has offered to head that division if a 5013c is obtained.

Again, the quote was reviewed and different options were discussed on concerning critical and non-critical repairs.   Several options were suggested, such as removing all diving boards, postpone adding the chairlift or just building a new above ground pool at the Town Park.

Councilperson Pritchard voiced concerns over the cracks in the bottom of the pool and the possibility that the leak is there and even with all this repair work there still is no shallow end for the very young to take advantage of.  Councilperson Husted asked if the pool could be retro-fitted in some way to accommodate for a shallow end.

Discussion moved to the pool house itself and the repairs needed there.

Councilperson Hebbard posed a question to the Board asking if we could fundraise enough to cover the operating costs each year does the Board want to accept the grant and make the repairs.  Supervisor Eisnor answered by stating that if we could at least make the updates to the pool there is a greater possibility that a third party may be interested in taking over the pool.  Councilperson Pritchard asked if there was enough community support for the pool that a new organization could be developed to run it.  

Councilperson Hebbard reluctantly acknowledged that there are more affluent communities than ours that have not been able to sustain a community pool; however, he would like to move forward with this grant.

Councilperson Husted asked if the current pump has any resale value.  He has reservations about putting any more money over the $75,000.00 into the pool.  The Supervisor agreed to ask the Pool Center to sharpen their pencil some.  Councilperson Husted suggested that at least two more quotes be obtained.  
Councilperson Hebbard asked if the Town could fund the 5013c process being a municipality.  The Supervisor replied he thought we could as long as the 5013c was in the name of the organization responsible for running the pool.

Discussion returned to the name of the organization that will apply for the 5013c application.  Councilperson Pritchard advised that the organization have a totally different name than the past organization. The new organization will need to have a Board meeting and elect Officers before the 5013c can be filed.

Councilperson Brown asked if the new organization could include the Town Park in its responsibilities.  Councilperson Pritchard thought that it could.  The Board also considered using an organization that already had a 5013c to run the pool.  Councilperson Husted suggested a new organization name of Westmoreland Parks & Recreation, LLC.

A decision was made to obtain two (2) additional quotes, approach The Pool Center for a better price and to seek out a group of people to create a name and an organization to run the pool so that the Attorney can get started on the 5013c filing. The subject will be discussed again at the January Town Board meeting.
Supervisor Eisnor advised the Board that Wright Risk Management needs to have their contract signed as soon as possible.  Attorney Tabor has reviewed the contract and spoke with Mr. Loren Pratt regarding change in the open claim administration costs.  Mr. Pratt agreed to the change and a new contract will be forthcoming.

202 a motion was advanced by Councilperson Brown, seconded by Councilperson Pritchard to authorize the Supervisor to sign the amended contract with Wright Risk Management as soon as it arrives.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
Councilperson Brown said that Greg Mattacola forwarded him a copy of an e-mail that Attorney Mattacola received from Mike Lally at the Oneida County Workers Compensation program.  The e-mail stated that Steve Gidwitz has no association with the County Workers Compensation program, Mr. Gidwitz is the President of NCA, which is the third Party Administrator for the County and that Mike Lally is the Director of the Oneida County Workers Compensation program.  

Supervisor Eisnor stated he received another call from Dennis Davis advising that they want to open the Furnace Street Bridge to 40,000 pound vehicles, and then the Town of Westmoreland would take over the road.  This weight limit would not accommodate our fire trucks, school busses or plow trucks.  The Board all agreed this was not an acceptable solution to re-open that bridge.

203 There being no other business to be brought before the Board, a motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard, seconded by Councilperson Pritchard to adjourn this meeting.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried and adjourned this meeting at 7:17 P.M. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jody S. Burdick, Town Clerk
